
Dear Friends of Saint Charles Caritas, 
  
  

12/05/22 Canossian Brothers of Charity in Cagayan de Oro (one of the islands in 
Mindanao) 
The high school students helping the seminarians for the Oratorio activities for children 
catechism. Please see a collage below. This is run by Fr. Jeephy Simbajon. 

 
  

Rosary Session Report 
December 04, 2022 



  
Have a blessed day everyone! 
Since we fetched our kids outside SAMADA, we adjusted our scheduled time. We started at 
exactly 9:00 in the morning with attendance and  it ended at exactly 11:30 before lunch (The 
children ate their food in SAMADA) 

  
*Before we started the session, we strictly  reminded the children & parents about the 
safety  protocols:  - Wear face masks all the time and do social distance. *Always think God, 
Blessed Mary and Papa Jesus whenever we pray and always encourage their family at home to 
Pray the Rosary. 
*The opening prayer was led by Teacher Regina. *We thanked God for all the blessings & 
love. We thanked God for being with us, for His guidance  and strength in our lives  and we 
thanked God for the food that we eat, for the knowledge, wisdom & strength, for all the people 
around us who make our life meaningful.We always pray for the Saint Charles Caritas Family 
and Donors and the healing of the sick. *We always pray that Covid-19 will be gone soon.*We 
also hope that each and everyone will always stay safe and healthy. *We prayed for Prince 
Yuan  Altesin, Paul Bell, Susan Guenzel, Rich Guenzel, Bob Novak, Norma Seibert, Alexis Cantela, 
John Cantela, Oscar Cantela, Katrina Kraegen, Michael Garcia, Victor Nuñez, Lex Colina, Ms 
Merlyn Baker, Sister Babylyn Dulfo, Ms Janiley Camarista, Irma Ramirez,  Lilia Garcia-
Nuñez,  Priests, Nuns, Sponsors/Donors , Ms Janiley's Family and the entire Saint Charles 
Caritas.*We greeted each other and everyone (Greet Song).*We sang Salvation Song,  Awit sa 
Ina ng Santo Rosario, Hallelujah, and Kyrei Eleison.*Mystery for today's Rosary: Glorious 
Mystery- Sopia- Flordelyn- Jay R- Keyjames- Teacher Analiza 
* Activity 1: Sign of the Cross, and what the children learned in the rosary. (Recap and Summary) 
*3 Persona (Father, Son and the Holy Spirit) 
* Activity 2: Quiz bee about Pray The Rosary 
*Memorization (Apostles Creed, Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory Be 
*We gave chocolate bars for children *We gave 2 Vitamins for each children. * Blessed the food 
led by Jay R *Children did volunteered to arrange chairs  and helped us to clean the area before 
& after the session *We fetched the children from their homes *Some of the children 
volunteered to fetch their classmates 
Assignments: 
*Pray Rosary at home*Study & Recall the Prayers*Teach your family,  friends, neighborhood on 
how to pray rosary*Read your Bible and pray everyday. 
Children and Volunteers Food: * 2 Peanut butter sandwich, Lemonade Juice and Taho * No. of 
Children - 45 * No. of Volunteers- 3  (Teacher Regine, Teacher Analiza, and AJ) 



 



 
 
  

God, you are wonderful indeed. Thank you for your blessings and 
graces! And Happy Feast of the Immaculate Conception! 

  

We would like to say thank you to all the volunteers and donors of Saint Charles Caritas 
especially to Brother Joe Bajo, Grand Knight of Columbus. He has been with this 
mission ministry for 21 years. I can rely on Brother Joe! For November Caritas Day 
volunteers: the Colina family, John Matthews, Christine Phillips, the Santos family, Alex 
& Lulu Rullan, and other volunteers who wanted to remain anonymous, Thank you so 



much! Also to Fr. Emilio Magana, pastor, Fr. Burt Boudoin, associate pastor, Fr. Ron 
Kelso, resident priest for their announcements after their masses during Caritas Day 
and Deacon Mick Dennison and Deacon Ken Montoya for their support of this Caritas. 
And most of all to all donors! God many blessings to you! Our prayers for the sick who 
have cancers on our list. I prayed and the children for your healing. 
  

To benefactors, you will receive the thank you/receipt letter on the first week of January 
2023. God bless you! 
  

Caritas schedule: 

  

* No Caritas Day in December 

* Jim's Project Homeless Help. If the children needs community service hours, 
this is the time to volunteer for the bagging of food on December 28, Wednesday 
at 9:00 am at  room 13 and distribution of this project will be on January 7, 
Saturday at 7:00am starts at the retreat garage. 
*Costco Buy of Food for charity congregations run by nuns from TJ will be on December 
17, 2022 at 9am at Costco. The distribution of blankets, socks, gloves and tarps will be 
done this December by 5 religious charity congregations. 
* Teach the Children How to Pray the Rosary/Feed the children will be every Sunday 
except Christmas Sunday. There will be a Project T-shirts uniform for children in this 
ministry 

* The Hospitaller Sisters of the Scared Heart of Jesus will have 2 Feed the Children 
schedule including the distribution of rice for 100 families (5 kilos per family) and 
slippers for children in the poorest areas of Caloocan Metro Manila and Calauan, 
Laguna 

* The Canossian Brothers of Charity continues on Sunday catechism except the 3rd 
Sunday and Christmas day and be back in January 2023 

  

Please see 2 collages: Collage 1, more than 835 blankets for Tijuana poor children (35 
for the Sisters, 50 for Jim's Project Homeless Help, the rest are going to TJ children/ 
families), 12 to Interfaith Shelter families. 90 tarps, many pairs of socks went to the 
Sisters of Charity TJ. Pictures 1 & 2 row 1, Sister Mary (Mother Superior) and Brother 
Joe Bajo paused for these blankets. Row 2 picture 3 & 4, the Sisters of Charity ( Saint 
Mother Teresa of Calcutta's Sisters) Sr Oxilia (Mother Superior), Sr. Germania and 
Nicholas and Joseph (volunteers from Canada), Picture 5, Sr. Alejandra (Mother 
Superior St. Brigit) with Brother Joe. Row 3, picture 7, Sr. Mary (Mother Superior, Home 
for the Elderly), picture 8, Sr. Socorro, Mother Superior Santa Teresita, picture 9, Sister 
Juanita (mother superior), Casa de Cuna. 



 
  

Collage 2, Picture 1 row 1 the statue of Mother of Perpetual Help donation earmarked to 
Siargao chapel  by R. Jiminez. Picture 2, last November 20, Costco buy of food after 
Caritas Day Sunday for 4 charity congregations from TJ, Mexico. Row 2, pictures 1 to 4, 
Hospitaller Sisters of the Sacred Heart of Jesus received 2 boxes (1 box includes 4 
containers set of rosaries with guide how to pray and scapulars and guide), 5 kilos of 
rice for each families of 100 to be distributed to Calauan and Caloocan very poor 
families including 100 pairs of slippers for the poor children.. Row 3, the 2 volunteer 
teachers received a box of food items for the Teach the Children How to Pray the 
Rosary/Feed the Children and dry food gifts for the 4 volunteers who live also in the 



squatter area. Picture 8, Fr. Jeephey Simbajon, Canossian Brothers of Charity finally 
received the 2 boxes sent  containing sports materials, notebooks, sets of rosaries and 
food for catechism children located in Cagayan de Oro Mindanao (one of the Philippines 
(Ph) Islands). Picture 9,  ten containers of rosary and scapular sets for Evangelization to 
islands in the Ph. Picture 11, 4 boxes of shipment to 3 Ph charities. 

 
Please see below the November disbursement list. 100% of your donations will be used 
to buy basic food, cleaning products and basic necessities for the charities that we are 
helping. We have Zero overhead costs, No administrative layers and we are All 
volunteers from US, Mexico and Philippines. 

Disbursements: November'2022 



   * *In Mexico/US     

*Casa de Cuna, home for children ages 
3 to 6 years old, run by the Sisters of 
Sacred Heart of Jesus 

 $              (941.36)   

*Santa Teresita, home for girls run by 
Sisters Sacred Heart of Jesus  

 $              (906.39)   

*Asilo Juan Pablo II, home for the 
elderly 80 years old and above, run by 
the St. Margaret of Mary of the Poor 

 $              (950.35)   

*St. Brigit Sisters, 20 contemplative 
sisters 

 $              (954.35)   

*Caritas Day Sisters/volunteers 
breakfast/catered lunch,eggs, 
muffins,croissant/hot-dogs 

 $              (177.97) 
pitched in by 
volunteers/earmarked by donors 

   * Mexico Projects     

* Blankets > more than 835 each  for 
TJ poor children and nuns; many 
childcare's pair f socks, gloves &  tarps  

 $           (8,552.42)   

   **In Philippines     

*Feed the Children, squatter areas Pasig & Laguna run 
by the Hospitaller Sisters of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 

  

   $              (445.48)   
*LBC shipment of boxes to 
Philippines  (it takes more than 2 to 2 
1/2 months to reach the Ph) 4 boxes 
food shipments: c/o Fr. Jeephy, c/o Sr. 
Magnolia and  for Teach the 
Rosary/Feed the Children volunteer 

 $              (325.00)   

*Teach the Children How to Pray the 
Rosary/Feed the Children run by 2 
teachers (under religious supervision) 

      

and food gifts for 4 volunteers who 
live in the squatter area & gifts for 2 
teachers earmarked by 2 donors 

 $              (393.00) earmarked by donors 

  * Nov & Dec  Food labor for 3 
Sundays each month  from 
Malnourished ingredients 
reimbursements and Taho food 

 $              (362.11)   

* Canossian Sons of Charity c/o Fr. 
Jeephy Simbajon: Catechism food 
items for poor children  

 $              (387.99)   

   **Philippines Projects     

* 5 kls of rice each for 100 families in 
Calauan, Laguna and Caloocan poor 
areas 

 $              (453.23)   



* Mother of Perpetual Help statue for 
Siargao church earmarked by donor 

 $              (130.00) earmarked by donor 

   **In San Diego     

*Pastoral Charity Fund of St. Charles 
Church 

 $              (500.00) not yet posted in bank 

*Jim's Project #69, Homeless Help in 
the South Bay  by January 2023 

 to be resumed    

   **Special Projects:     

* 1000 scapulars made by St. Brigit 
Sisters 

 $              (500.00) earmarked by donor 

* 1000 pcs Guide to Pray the Rosary  $              (109.50)   
* plastic boxes, ziploc bags to 
complete set of rosaries, scapulars and 
postage 

 $              (309.86)   

Total  $    (16,399.01)   

  

Thank you God for taking care of these poor children! 

  

From Sister Socorro, (Mother Superior) Santa Teresita, Ensenada, Mexico 

 

"These are the photographs of the delivery of blankets, first there were 50 that we 
delivered to the periphery of Colonia 89 and then in another colony, Heroes de la 
Independencia, the two colonies of people with very limited resources. 
Thank you very much that God rewards you for your donation. The families were 
very grateful. The children enjoyed so much when they received their blankets. 
Thanks to God and to you for your generosity. We are only instruments to make it 
possible for these blankets to reach those children in great need. God bless you." 
  



 
 



 
 
 
 
  

From Casa de Cuna,  Sister Juanita (Mother Superior). distribution of blankets. 



 
  
 

God is indeed amazing to His Children! Thank you Lord Jesus Christ! 

  

Please see 3 collages are attached below. 
  

Rosary Session Report 
December 11, 2022 

  
Have a blessed day everyone! 



  
Since we fetched our kids outside SAMADA, we adjusted our scheduled time. We started at 
exactly 9:00 in the morning with attendance and  it ended at exactly 11:30 before lunch (The 
children ate their food in SAMADA)*Before we started the session, we strictly  reminded the 
children & parents about the safety  protocols:   - Wear face masks all the time and do social 
distance.*Always think God, Blessed Mary and Papa Jesus whenever we pray and always 
encourage their families at home to Pray the Rosary.*The opening prayer was led by Teacher 
Regina*We thanked God for all the blessings & love.We thank God for being with us, for His 
guidance  and strength in our lives  and we thanked God for the food that we eat, for the 
knowledge, wisdom & strength, for all the people around us who make our lives meaningful.We 
always pray for the Saint Charles Caritas Family and Donors and the healing of the sick. 
*We always pray that Covid-19 will be gone soon.*We also hope that each and everyone will 
always stay safe and healthy. 

  
*We prayed for Prince Yuan  Altesin, Paul Bell, Susan Guenzel, Rich Guenzel, Bob Novak, Norma 
Seibert, Alexis Cantela, John Cantela, Oscar Cantela, Katrina Kraegen, Michael Garcia, Victor 
Nuñez, Lex Colina, Ms Merlyn Baker, Sister Babylyn Dulfo, Ms Janiley Camarista, Irma 
Ramirez,  Lilia Garcia-Nuñez,  Priests, Nuns, Sponsors/Donors , Ms Janiley's Family and the entire 
Saint Charles Caritas 
*We greeted each other and everyone (Greet Song)*We sang Salvation Song,  Awit sa Ina ng 
Santo Rosario, Hallelujah, and Kyrei Eleison. 
*Mystery for today's Rosary: Joyful Mystery- Cherilyn - Keyjames- Kenneth (6 yrs. old)- Christine 
Mae (7 yrs. old)- Keisha Mae 

  
* Activity 1: Sign of the Cross, and what the children learned in the rosary. (Recap and 
Summary)*3 Persona (Father, Son and the Holy Spirit)* Activity 2: Quiz bee about Pray The 
Rosary 
*Memorization (Apostles Creed, Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory Be 
*We gave chocolate bars for children*We gave 2 Vitamins for each children.* Blessed the food 
led by Keisha Mae 
*Children did volunteered to arrange chairs  and helped us to clean the area before & after the 
session*We fetched the children from their homes*Some of the children volunteered to fetch 
their classmates 
Assignments:*Pray Rosary at home*Study & Recall the Prayers*Teach your family,  friends, 
neighborhood on how to pray rosary*Read your Bible and pray everyday. 

  
Children and Volunteers Food: 
* 2 Peanut butter sandwich, Kool Aid Juice and Taho *No. of Children - 45 *No. of 
Volunteers-  (Teacher Regine, Teacher Analiza, Mary Jane and AJ) 



 
 



 
 

12/11/2022 The Canossian Brothers of Charity in Cagayan de Oro, Mindanao last 
session for 2022 and be back next year. Pasta was served to the children. 



 
  
 

God, thank you, thank you and thank you for your kindness and love 
of the poor children! 

  

Tijuana, Mexico: 
12/12/22, Saint Charles Caritas  Part 2 Distribution of Blankets to poor children in 
TJ, Mexico by St. Brigit Sisters. 



 
  

Caloocan, Philippines: 
12/15/22, Spaghetti  was served to children in Sto. Nino de Congreso Parish, 
Caloocan City Diocese of Novaliches. 50 bags of 5 kls of rice were raffled for 
children. They were about 150 children came and then attended the Mass 
presided by Fr. Job. The Hospitaller Sisters of the Sacred Heart of Jesus headed 
by Sr. Magnolia, Mother Superior and volunteers served the food. This is one of 
the ministries of Saint Charles Caritas, San Diego, California. 



 
 

God, thank you for everything! Amen...Amen we say 
to you! 

  

On behalf of Saint Charles Caritas, we thanked God for your generosity, your sharing of your 
treasures, time, efforts  and your prayers of healing for the sick who have cancers. God 
blessings, graces, and peace are with you from God to you volunteers and donors. A blessed 
Christmas to all!! 
  



From Casa de Cuna Tijuana, Mexico: 

Dear Mrs. Merlyn Baker and Saint Charles Caritas 

 We hope you are fine of health and in good spirit. After of this short greetings, we want to 
thank you infinitely to all the benefactors. It is possible to  do for the the children of Casa de 
Cuna Troncoso y Berruecos A. C. becausse we are getting the food on their table from all of you. 
We can continue offering the support for the children who are more need. 

God bless you. 

We are wishing you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 2023. 

 Sincerely: 

Casa de Cuna Troncoso y Berruecos A. C. 



 
******* 

From Santa Teresita,  Ensenada, Mexico: 

Merlyn Baker 
Benefactors and Volunteers 
Saint Charles Caritas 

 
The reason for this letter is to thank Merlyn Baker, the Benefactors and Volunteers of San 
Charles Caritas whom the Sisters thanks for their donations, make possible the great support 
we are  receiving food, cleaning supplies, school supplies, for the benefit of the Girls from 



Casa Hogar Santa Teresita, in Ensenada Baja California Mexico. We currently serve 20 low-
income girls in the boarding school who stay all week so they can study at school and on 
weekends they go out with their relatives, most of them the girls came from broken homes, 
daughters of single mothers and dysfunctional families, which is why they are in a situation of 
vulnerability and 30 girls from boarding schools, due to family situations and limited 
resources, their parents or guardians have to work. They bring the girls in in the morning to 
school and at noon when they leave school they go to the facilities of the home where they 
receive the care of both the nuns and the staff, who collaborate. The children eat, do 
homework, receive training in human - Christian values, play and during the afternoon when 
the parents leave work. The children sleep at home and the next day they have the same 
activities. 

 
Thanks to the great support we are receiving every month from Caritas de San Charles for it is 
possible to continue this beautiful work and support these girls and their families. 

 
May God pay and bless you. Count on our daily prayers for benefactors and volunteers. 

 
Sincerely 
Hna. Maria Socorro Tototzintle Muñoz  
  



 
  

******* 

From Asilo Beato Juan Pablo  (home for the elderly) Tijuana, Mexico: 
  

MERLYN BAKER   

FOUNDER OF CARITAS SAINT CHARLES CHURCH   
DONORS AND VOLUNTEERS  
   



     As administrative manager of this institution, BEATO JUAN PABLO II CASA 
HOGAR, A.C., we are the apostolate who carry out to care for the elderly in order 
 
 to restore the dignity of the elderly who lives limited from the family environment 
due to age and / or diseases, through human and spiritual assistance, 
 
 so that the process of their maturity is calm and the path to eternity, smoother, 
guaranteeing social support to low-income families.  
 
I want to express my most sincere gratitude to you, Merlyn Baker, to the parish 
priests of St. Charles Church, and to all the volunteers, collaborators,  
 
faithful, and benefactors who so unconditionally support us.   
   
     Your donation has been a blessing to us during the year 2022 because we have 
all been benefited, physically and spiritually.Thank you for your efforts  
 
and generosity.  You are a light that does not go out so that we continue to grow in 
Faith and Hope. For us it is like an encounter with God who never  
 
abandon us. You are always present in our intentions. Count on us in your difficult 
and heartbreaking moments, we will support you so that  
 
the peace that only God can give us reigns in your heart.   
   
     May God bless you and reward your generosity. May he accompany you in 
your lives and in the lives of your family members.   
  

Sincerely, 

Ma. del Socorro 
Alaniz                                                                                                                                  
                                                                                     

HNA. MARY LANIZ ORTIZ   

ADMINISTRADORA EN BJPII.   

   



 

****** 

From St. Brigit Sisters: 
I send a cordial greeting in this season of Advent, hoping that you will enjoy the 
peace and love of our Lord. 
 
I thank on behalf of our Monastery of the Immaculate Heart of Mary in Tijuana B.C. 
Order of the Most Holy Savior and St. Brigit, for all the good you do for us. 
Especially Rev. Father Emilio Magaña, Saint Charles Caritas, Merlyn Baker, the 
Knights of Columbus, benefactors, volunteers, and all the people who make this 
great mission possible in our Church. Know that with your support we were able 
to meet several of our sisters' basic needs. 
 
May God our Lord grant them the necessary graces to continue with this generous 
apostolate and may the Blessed Virgin Mary protect their families and work. 
 
"In everything I have taught you that it is so, working, how to help the weak and 
that we must keep in mind the words of the Lord Jesus, who said: There is greater 
happiness in giving than in receiving.'" 
 



Acts 20 
 
Always in our Prayers  Mother Alexandra of the Presentation of Mary  

  

 

******* 

From  Sr. Magnolia Billona "Feed the Children" Pasig, Laguna and 
"Rosary Evangelization" in Mindanao, Philippines 

 On behalf of the Hospitaller Sisters of the Sacred heart of Jesus New Manila 
Community, we would like to express our joyful gratitude and to say THANK YOU 
VERY MUCH to Saint Charles Caritas San Diego, to Ate Merlyn and the other 
generous people who helped a lot in order to  feed our poor children here in 
Calauan Laguna, Pasig area of Manila and Mindanao area for the Rosaries. 

Thank you for your generosity, sacrifices and love for our poor children.  

May the Lord of goodness and blessing of graces be upon you all. 

  

Sr. Magnolia A. Billona,hsc 



 

******* 

From Canossian Catechism, Fr. Jeephey Simbajon, Seminarians and 
Catechism Children 

Oratorio - Canossian Sons of Charity 

We the Oratorio of the Canossian Sons of Charity located at Cagayan de 

Oro City, Misamis Oriental – Philippines, would like to express our deep 
gratitude to all the benefactors, donors and volunteers of Saint Charles 
Caritas. Thank you very much for your generosity in supporting our 

activities for the children and the youth in our Oratorio every Sunday 
morning in the seminary. We are grateful that you became part of our 

mission for the young people. 

The season of Christmas is near. In this special celebration of love and 
thanksgiving we wish you and your families good health and serenity in 
life that is brought by the coming of our Savior, Jesus. We assure you of 

our constant prayers. May our Savior, Jesus Christ born in our midst 
always find his dwelling in your hearts. 

A blessed Christmas to all! 



 
******* 

From Teach the Children How to Pray/Feed the Children squatter area 
in Paliparan Cavite Philippines 
  

Good day everyone! 
We hope and pray that everyone is doing good and healthy. 
  
We, Teachers from Paliparan 3, Cavite are writing to express our deepest thanks 
for your donations to our Every Sunday Pray the Rosary Session in SAMADA, 
Paliparan 3 Dasmariñas City, Cavite Philippine. This Generous gifts and support 



from a dedicated volunteer and donors like you provide the financial and moral 
support needed to continue our Sunday sessions. 
  
We always believe that through a moment of the gospel, it brings the formation of 
a peaceful and healthy community, social justice with love and peace with God in 
our hearts. And thus, we conduct sessions or activities that enable everyone to 
experience and feel the teachings of God. 
  
As you observed on our sessions you can see the improvement and learning of 
our children from nothing to something. They also have this connection to God, 
We are really thankful for this life changing opportunity activity for 
children/everyone. You are truly a blessing to us Saint Charles Caritas. 
  
Again, thank you so much Saint Charles donors and volunteers for your 
dedication and generous donations and gifts for Pray the Rosary Activity and 
children, we truly appreciate everything. 
Happy Holiday! 
God bless and stay safe everyone. 
  
Sincerely, 
Analiza Yauna and Regina Tesorero - Volunteer Teachers 

 



 
  

Amen, Amen and thank you my God! 

  

The blankets were distributed once more to the following poor children. Please 
see 3 collages. Thank you. 
  

12/17/2022, The Missionaries Sisters of Charity (Saint Teresa of Calcutta's Sisters) 
in Tijuana, Mexico and volunteers from Ontario Canada, Joseph and Nicholas 
"gave out the blankets for children and they were very grateful". The blankets are 

in side the backpacks 🙏😊  



 
+++++++ 

Part 1 > The Sisters from Beato Juan Pablo II Casa Hogar (home for the elderly) 

gave blankets to  Kinder Alvaro Obregon located in the neighborhood of Lázaro 
Cárdenas. 

.🙏 



 
  

Part 2 >12/17/22, Distribution of Blankets by the Sisters from Asilo Beato Juan 

Pablo II (home for the elderly) to children of Misericordia Catecismo Center. 🙏 
  



 
 
 

God has been always here for us. Thank you Lord Jesus Christ for all 
of Your love! 

  

Please see 3 collages below. 
  

12/19/2022, One of the Saint Charles Caritas ministries with the collaboration of 
the Hospitaller Sisters of the Sacred Heart of Jesus distributed 50 bags (5 kilos 
each) of rice to 37 poor families and to 13 abandoned children and 1 bag(3 kilos). 



70 children received the pair of slippers. The volunteers headed by Sister Magnolia, 
Mother Superior, Sr. Anafely, Sr. Nova, Sr. Angie with Liza Anaviso and Cathy 
Construnuevo. Many children have not received the pair of slippers. We are adding 100 
more pairs of slippers when they go back to Calauan, Laguna. It took many hours to 
reach the place.  God bless you and thank you! 
  

 
+++++++ 

Rosary Session Report 
December 18, 2022 

  



Merry Christmas Everyone! 

  
Since we fetched our kids outside SAMADA, we adjusted our scheduled time. We started at 
exactly 9:30 in the morning with attendance and  it ended at exactly 1:30 in the afternoon 
(The children ate their food in SAMADA) 

  
*Before we started the session, we strictly  reminded the children & parents about the 
safety  protocols:   - Wear face masks all the time and do social distance.*Always think God, 
Blessed Mary and Papa Jesus whenever we pray and always encourage their family at home 
to Pray the Rosary.*The opening prayer was led by Teacher Analiza 
*We thanked God for all the blessings & love. We thank God for being with us, for His 
guidance  and strength in our lives  and we thank God for the food that we eat, for the 
knowledge, wisdom & strength, for all the people around us who make our life meaningful. 
We always pray for the Saint Charles Caritas Family and Donors and the healing of the 
sick.*We always pray that Covid-19 will be gone soon.*We also hope that each and everyone 
will always stay safe and healthy. 

  
*We prayed for Prince Yuan  Altesin, Paul Bell, Susan Guenzel, Rich Guenzel, Bob Novak, 
Norma Seibert, Alexis Cantela, John Cantela, Oscar Cantela, Katrina Kraegen, Michael Garcia, 
Victor Nuñez, Lex Colina, Ms Merlyn Baker, Sister Babylyn Dulfo, Ms Janiley Camarista, Irma 
Ramirez,  Lilia Garcia-Nuñez,  Priests, Nuns, Sponsors/Donors , Ms Janiley's Family and the 
entire Saint Charles Caritas. 

  
*We greeted each other and everyone (Greet Song)*T-Shirt Distribution (72 pcs) - Children 
and Volunteers. *We sang Salvation Song,  Awit sa Ina ng Santo Rosario, Hallelujah, and Kyrei 
Eleison.*Mystery for today's Rosary: Luminous Mystery- Sopia- Keyjames- JR- Keysha Mae- 
Cherelyn 

  
* Activity 1: Sign of the Cross, and what the children learned in the rosary. (Recap and 
Summary)*3 Persona (Father, Son and the Holy Spirit)* Activity 2: Quiz bee about Pray The 
Rosary*Memorization (Apostles Creed, Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory Be. 
*We gave tokens such as Toys, notebook and School Supply. *We gave chocolate bars for 
children*We gave 2 Vitamins for each child. 
* Blessed the food led by JR.*Children did volunteer to arrange chairs  and helped us to clean 
the area before & after the session.*We fetched the children from their homes*Some of the 
children volunteered to fetch their classmates. 
Assignments:*Pray Rosary at home*Study & Recall the Prayers*Teach your family,  friends, 
neighborhood on how to pray rosary*Read your Bible and pray everyday. 
Children and Volunteers Food:* 2 Peanut butter sandwich, Kool Aid Juice and TahoNo. of 
Children - 68. No. of Volunteers-  (Teacher Regine, Teacher Analiza, and Mary Jane)  
  



 



 
  

God, thank you for everything! May you all have a blessed 
CHRISTmas! 

  

Please see a collage attached below. 
  

12/20/2022, the Saint Charles Caritas in collaboration with the Hospitaller Sisters 
of the Sacred Heart of Jesus cooked and gave spaghetti. Only the spaghetti was 
from Saint Charles Caritas. "Today the feeding is in the block 2 inside  Manila 
Cemetery. The poor families without house live inside the cemetery. 130 



children  received  spaghetti with juice and pack of groceries from our Hospitaller 
Brothers. Bro. Roque,oh Bro. Pio,oh and Bro Jerome together with Sr. Leonor, Sr. 
Angeline and Sr. Nova", spearheaded by Sr. Magnolia, Mother Superior. This is the 
reality, when families are poor, reside wherever they can, even inside the cemetery that 
they called home. Thank you Sisters and Brothers in Christ for giving your time and 
efforts to give these foods to the poor. 

 
  

God, you are wonderful to your children and us. Thank you Lord 
Jesus Christ! 

  



Please see attached 2 collages. 
  

December 30, 2022, Rosary and Scapular Evengelization to Our Lady of Perpetual 
Help chapel in Siargao island, Philippines (Ph). Thank you to the Hospitaller Sisters 
of the Sacred Heart of Jesus, Ph for sending these holy items/prayers. The rosaries 
were hand made by the Rosary Makers, St. Charles. Also, thank you to the labor for the 
Scapulars by the St. Brigit Sisters, TJ Mexico funded by a donor the materials and labor 
costs. (The donor who wanted to remain anonymous). The set of rosaries will be 
continuously sent to evangelize to different islands in the Philippines. 
  

 



  

Letter from teacher Analiza Yauna, auntie of Prince. Prince has a heart problem. Please 
continue to pray for Prince healing. Thank you. 
Prince's Update as of 
12/30/2022 

Before this year ends,  🙏 We want to greet you a blessed New Year to everyone! 
We hope that each of us is doing good and safe. As for Prince Yuan  Altesin 
update he has been doing good, he always takes his medicine regularly , does 
modular in Pintong Gubat Elementary School but they are still in Christmas 
break. He always attends every Sundays session for the Pray the Rosary in 
SAMADA half court. 
  
Prince's next follow up check up would be on March 2023. Based on his results 
and doctors opinion, there is no confirmation yet for his surgery since they add 
another medicine that may maintain or calm his heart valve. Basically prince is 
taking 5 medications everyday. 
  
God is indeed amazing since He knows that prince is a little fighter. God is always 

takes care of him 🙏. 
  
We, as his family always monitor his food and  medications if there are good 
changes or he still needs to undergo heart surgery. We are also hoping and 
praying for good results. 
  
Thank you for the milk, blanket, foods, heavenly images, love, care and prayers. 
  
Merry Christmas and Happy New year. May God fill your heart with peace and 
love. God bless and stay safe. 
 
 
 

God bless us all! 

Merlyn Baker 

Saint Charles Caritas 
Imperial Beach/South San Diego 
990 Saturn Blvd. 
San Diego, CA 92154 
tel# (619) 428-0199 
SaintFrancis2001@aol.com 
http://saintcharles.org/st-charles-caritas/  
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